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Refers to Item #4 

Public Hearing of May 26, 2020 

M E M O R A N D U M  May 14, 2020 

 
TO: Mayor and Council 
  
CC: Sadhu Johnston, City Manager 

Paul Mochrie, Deputy City Manager 
Karen Levitt, Deputy City Manager 
Rosemary Hagiwara, Acting City Clerk 
Lynda Graves, Administration Services Manager, City Manager’s Office 
Rena Kendall-Craden, Civic Engagement and Communications Director 
Anita Zaenker, Chief of Staff, Mayor’s Office 
Neil Monckton, Chief of Staff, Mayor’s Office 
Alvin Singh, Communications Director, Mayor’s Office 
Gil Kelley, General Manager, Planning, Urban Design and Sustainability 
Francie Connell, Director of Legal Services 
Kimberley Beck, Solicitor, Legal Services 
Theresa O’Donnell, Deputy Director of Current Planning 

  
FROM: Gil Kelley 

General Manager, Planning, Urban Design and Sustainability 
  
SUBJECT: CD-1 Rezoning: 2776 Semlin Drive and 2025 East 12th Avenue – deletion of 

Sign By-law amendment recommendation  
  

 

This memorandum informs Council of deletion of the recommendation pertaining to a Sign 
By-law amendment for the above item which was referred to Public Hearing on March 10, 2020.  

The Referral Report dated February 25, 2020, entitled “CD-1 Rezoning: 2776 Semlin Drive and 
2025 East 12th Avenue” contained the following recommendation which is not required for this 
application: 

D. THAT, subject to enactment of the CD-1 By-law, the Sign By-law be amended generally 
as set out in Appendix C;  
 
FURTHER THAT the Director of Legal Services be instructed to bring forward the 
amendment to the Sign By-law at the time of enactment of the CD-1 By-law. 

After referral, staff determined that the Sign By-law already provides for signs related to Church 
uses and that a Sign By-law amendment would not be needed to include the proposed CD-1 
By-law. 
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As such, a By-law to amend the Sign By-law has not been posted for this item and the 
recommendation to approve such an amendment is not included in the Summary and 
Recommendation.  
 
As the above recommendation from the Referral Report is longer being put forward, no action 
by Council is required.  
 

 

Gil Kelley, FAICP 
General Manager, Planning, Urban Design and Sustainability 

604.873.7456 | gil.kelley@vancouver.ca 
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